
 

 

104 West First Street  Mansfield, Ohio  44902 
419.524.2572 | mansfieldstpeters.org  

Mass Schedule: 

Saturday:                                          5:00 pm 

Sunday:       7:30 am, 9:30 am,  11:30 am 
 

Monday & Friday                            5:30 pm 

Tuesday - Thursday                        7:00 am 
 

Spanish Mass: 
Resurrection Parish, Lexington 

Sunday:                                              6:00 pm 
 

Parish Office Hours: 

Monday - Thursday:   7:30 am  -  7:30 pm 

Friday:                             7:30 am  -  6:00 pm 

Saturday:              10:00 am - 2:00 pm 

Sunday                           8:30 am  -12:30 pm 

 

Pastoral Care Contacts: 

Ms. Kristi Reindl                   419.524.2572 
     Hospital & Follow-up 

     Nursing Homes/Assisted Living & 

      Prayer Pipeline 

Deacon John Reef              419.529.3694 

     Shut-ins/Homebound 

                                                               

Sacrament of Baptism: 

Please contact the Parish Center to begin   

plans for the baptism of your baby or child.  

 

Sacrament of Reconciliation: 
Saturday: 3:00 - 4:30 pm       

Other times by appointment. 
 

Sacrament of Marriage: 
Arrangements should be made at the Parish 

Center at least eight months in advance of 

the ceremony. A wedding date is confirmed 

after the initial meeting with a priest. 
 

Sunday Nursery: 
Sunday Nursery is temporarily unavailable until 

further notice.   
 

Bulletin Deadline:  
Friday, 12:00 noon.  All requests must be 

submitted in writing or email and must 

receive prior approval. 
 

Parish Administrative Assistant: 
Ms. Kristi Reindl  419.524.2572  ext.2122 

 

   Pastoral Staff: 

   Fr. Gregory R. Hite, Pastor 

   Fr. Austin Ammanniti, Parochial Vicar  

   Mr. Bill Johnson,  

            Director of Music & Liturgy 

   Ms. Lynne Lukach, Pastoral Associate  

   Mrs. Elizabeth Wurm, Director of 

             Religious Ed. & Youth Minister  

   Deacon:   

   Mr. John Reef 
 

    St. Peter’s School: 

   Mr. Jonathan Cuttitta 
                  High School ,  Jr. High School  

   Mrs. Ashley Rastorfer 
              Elementary School and Montessori    
    
    Parish Business Manager: 

   Mr. Evan Mumea 
 

   Director of Development: 

   Mr. Jason Crundwell 

A Parish of the Saint Juan Diego Deanery, Diocese of Toledo 
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Mass Intentions 
 
Monday, September 2, Weekday/Labor Day  

         9:00 am   For the intention of Asha Dhanarajan 

         5:30 pm  NO MASS 

Tuesday, September 3, Saint Gregory, Pope & Doctor of the  

                                                         Church 

7:00 am  Theresa Bartlett 

Wednesday, September 4, Weekday

7:00 am  Anton (Tony) Klupp 

Thursday, September 5,  Weekday, Saint Teresa of Calcutta

         7:00 am  Parish 

         9:30 am  All School Mass 

Friday, September 6, Weekday  

          5:00 pm  Rosary 

         5:30 pm  Ralph Ruhl 

Saturday, September 7, Vigil of the Twenty Third Sunday in  

                                                          Ordinary Time  

         5:00 pm  John Taddeo 

Sunday, September 8, Twenty-Third Sunday in Ordinary  

                                                       Time 

          7:30 am  Parish 

         9:30 am   Hetler Family 

       11:30 am  Edmund Cieslak 

 

Lector/Communion Minister 
 

Saturday, September 7 

         5:00 pm  L   C Taddeo, B Linkenbach 

                           D  D Hipp, T Hipp, M Joyce, C Campbell,  

                                D Campbell 

Sunday, September 8 

         7:30 am  L   J Butler, M Santoro 

                      D  A Holloway, D Givens, L Burgess-Keffalas,  

                           M Collet, K Reindl, K Reindl, P Taylor 

     9:30 am  L   C Henrich, P Kastelic 

                      D  D Forster, J Brennan, M Meinzer,  

                           A Harraman, M Riggleman, T Etzwiler, T Frasz,  

                           C Merle 

       11:30 am  L  S Rizzo, C Mears 

                            D  F Leitenberger, J Wendling, T Fesler,  

                                C Mears, L Strauser, S Elliott, K Schreck 

 

Mass Servers 
 
Saturday, September 7 

         5:00 pm  E Holzmiller, K Pollock, L Rhodes 

Sunday, September 8 

         7:30  am  S Tridico, J Ramey 

         9:30  am  G Farragher, R Henrich, S Henrich 

       11:30 am  K Elliott, C Fesler, E Fesler 

Rite of Christian Initiation of Adults 

One of the many joys of being part of our parish RCIA process is 

seeing how our “newest” Catholics share their time and talent.  I 

love watching our catechumens and candidates grow in their 

faith through the RCIA process, then seeing how they 

contribute in beautiful ways to the parish.  They are lectors, 

cantors, choir members, hospital visitors, Vacation Bible School 

volunteers, gardeners on our parish grounds, participants and 

facilitators of adult faith enrichment programs, Feed the Needy 

team members, and the list goes on. 

They truly fall in love with our Lord, they take faith development 

and evangelization seriously, and they serve as examples of true 

disciples. 

Another joy of being part of the RCIA process is hearing the 

seekers’ stories.  Some individuals have not been baptized and 

have never experienced “church.”  Others may have been 

baptized and perhaps were even active in another 

denomination, but feel they are being called to the fullness of 

the Catholic faith.  Still others may have been baptized in the 

Catholic Church but have had little or no catechesis their entire 

life and desire to find their way “back home.”  By the grace of 

God the journey may lead all of these seekers to the Easter Vigil.  

I’m often asked:  How many are in RCIA this year?  The answer is 

“The whole parish!”   The entire parish is involved in the RCIA 

process.  We all play an integral role.  In reality, there is no RCIA 

community.  The seekers are not joining the RCIA.  They are 

joining Christ!  And where do we find Christ?  Within the Body of 

Christ – the body of believers we call parish.  That is the only 

community that can initiate the seekers into the way of faith 

and conversion….and accompany them on their journey to 

develop a growing relationship with God. 

Here are some specific ways each St. Peter’s parishioner can 

participate: 

-Invite someone to church who has expressed interest in 

learning about the Catholic faith; 

-Share your own faith right where you are – with family, co-

workers, neighbors; 

-Encourage and support your spouse or other family members if 

they are feeling the Spirit’s nudge to embrace the Catholic faith; 

-Serve as a sponsor, an invitation requiring energy and 

commitment but through which your own faith will truly be 

affirmed and strengthened; 

-Provide breakfast items for the RCIA class once during the year; 

-Pray daily for all who are seeking a deeper relationship with 

Jesus Christ. 

Our RCIA class this year will meet 9 to 11 on Sunday mornings 

beginning September 22.  Please call or email for more 

information. 

Your sister in Christ, 

Lynne Lukach                                                                                                              

419-524-2572                                                                                                      

lukach.lynne@myspartans.org 
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Please Pray for the Sick of Our Parish 

Mike Payton, Bill Ruhl, Jeannie Burkhalter, Krista 

Marshall, Aaron Blank, Don Blank, Cindy Lassen, 

Dina Riley, Eliana Nelson, MaKaya Butler, Mildred 

Corbin, Sharon Valdry, John Henney, Theresa Schmidt, Paige 

Divelbiss, Maria Loschinkohl, Carol Pittenger, Sherry Studer, 

John Ziegler, Marlene Ziegler, Kim Rucker, Dorothy Trinter, 

Marti Selby, JoAnn Marbaugh, Baby Greyden Jack, Gwen 

Yockey, Mary Ann and Mel Switzer, Louise Stegall, Tammy 

Dudley, Keith Combs, Mady Ziegler, Elaine Johnson, Cindy 

Jasnek Cartier, Jeannine Klotz, Marilyn B. Williamson, Rex 

Linkenbach, Kathryn Keil, Paul Schopp, Tom Powell, John 

Kocher, Dana Henry, Michael Krempel, Chief Master 

Sergeant Joseph Basting, Sarah Basting, Peggy Basting 

Taylor. 
Names will only be listed for 4 weeks.  If you wish to have  additional time, 

contact the Parish Center at 419.524.2572. 

 

 

 

 

Sunday and Holy Day Collections 

 

Sunday Collection & Holy Day Collection: $106,304 

Total Budgeted Sunday Collection To Date: $112,700 

Sunday Collection Surplus/(Deficit) ($6,396) 

School Collection  

Total Budgeted School Collection To Date: $19,200 

School Collection Surplus/(Deficit) 

 

($838) 

Total School Collection  To Date: $18,362 

 
 

Year to Date 

August 16, 2019 

Prison Ministry Corner 

 

Pope Francis has a special place in his heart for men and 

women in prison. He was a frequent visitor to prisoners 

when he lived in Argentina, a practice he continues as pope. 

He continues to make phone calls to people imprisoned in 

Argentina, and he finds time to read and reply to letters 

written to him from prisoners all over the world. Wherever 

he travels, Pope Francis makes sure to visit people in prison. 

After his visits, Pope Francis thinks: “Why is this person there 

and I am not, seeing that we share the same weaknesses? This 

is a mystery that makes me pray and makes me draw close to 

inmates.”  Our St. Peter's Prison Ministry team members 

understand this connection.  Our faith grows as we journey 

with our brothers in our local prisons.  We invite our fellow 

parishioners, especially men, to join us - even once - to 

experience this special faith community.  Call Lynne at the 

Parish Center - 419-524-2572. 

In God’s arms… 

    George Ellish        David Powell         Anton Klupp 

   Helen Philpott    Sharon Berger    William Majors 

     Eternal Rest grant unto them, O Lord.    
A New Look for Our Deacons: 

Effective August 10, 2019, the Feast of St. Lawrence, Deacon and 

Martyr, Bishop Thomas has given permission to the deacons of 

the Diocese of Toledo, if they so choose, to wear a gray clerical 

shirt when they are exercising their diaconal ministry in the 

Diocese.  The Bishop’s permission comes in response to a 

recommendation made by the Diocesan Deacon Council.  The 

permission to wear clerical attire in ministerial settings, if the 

deacon so chooses, is meant to assist the deacon as a visible 

sign of his ministry of service and to help the faithful recognize 

the role of deacons in the life of the Church.  Deacons are 

members of the Catholic clergy.  The wearing of the gray clerical 

shirt is strictly optional on the part of the deacon.   

III—Lisa Rainey and Alexander Groff 

Children’s Liturgy of the Word 

The Children's Liturgy of the Word Program will begin in 

September for our young people in kindergarten through 

grade four at the 9:30 and 11:30 Masses.  Additional leaders 

are needed for both Masses.  This is a rewarding ministry and 

training is given. We are trying to add several leaders to our 

roster so you only have to be scheduled once a month.  You 

can also do this with a friend.   Please contact Angie Dillon if 

you are interested.  dillon.angie@myspartans.org or  419-524-

2572 ext. 3108. 

A Special Guest Is Coming to St. Peter’s 

On Monday, September 16, St. Peter’s will be honored to 

host His Eminence, Francis Cardinal Arinze, for a visit. The 

Cardinal will be in North Central Ohio for an engagement 

and will visit Mansfield. Although he is now retired, the 

Cardinal maintains an active schedule. At the time of his 

consecration as a Bishop in 1965, His Eminence was the 

youngest bishop in the world at the age of 32. He served as 

Archbishop of Onitsha, Nigeria, and, in the course of the 

Nigerian Civil War, was himself forced to become a refugee. 

He was made a Cardinal by Pope St. John Paul II in 1985 and 

served as pro-President of the Pontifical Council for Inter-

religious Dialogue. In 2002 Pope St. John Paul named 

Cardinal Arinze to head the Sacred Congregation for Divine 

Worship and the Discipline of the Sacraments.  He resigned 

that post in 2008.  Cardinal Arinze will preside at the 5:30 

Mass on September 16 (when the Church celebrates the 

Feast of Sts. Cyprian and Cornelius…Cyprian was an 

African Bishop and one of the earliest African martyr). 

You are invited to attend the Mass and help us welcome 

the Cardinal to Mansfield. 
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Capital Campaign Financial Update 

 

As of July 29,  2019 

J & B Acoustical 

419.884.1155 

      St. Peter’s School 
 

VISIT OUR SCHOOL ANY DAY WITH APPOINTMENT 

Parents, if you are considering St. Peter’s School for your 

child's education, you are invited to spend part of a school 

day here at St. Peter's with your child to experience all the 

activities and classroom instruction that take place.  

Please call the school administrators to arrange a visit that is 

convenient for you and your child.  

•  Mrs. Ashley Rastorfer – Montessori Director  and  

                                                 Acting Elementary School Principal 

        419.524.2572  ext. 4101 

•  Mr. Jonathan Cuttitta – Acting High School & Junior High  

                                                  Principal  

        419.524.2572  ext. 3100 

St. Peter’s School admits students of any race, color, national and 

ethnic origin to all rights, privileges, programs and activities generally 

accorded or made available to students at the school.  It does not 

discriminate on the basis of race, color, national and ethnic origin in 

administration of its educational policies, admissions policies, 

scholarship and loan programs and athletic and other school-

administered programs. 

Cash Available for 

Auditorium  $319,024 

Stage One Cash Goal: $370,000 

Amount Needed for 

project to begin: 

$50,975  

Uncollected Pledges: $160,071 

Music in the Air!   

 

 

Summer is already flying by and we will soon be ready for 

the start of a new music season at St. Peter’s. The St. Peter’s 

Traditional Choir will continue its 50th Anniversary 

Season with rehearsals beginning on September 5, 

2019, at 7:00 PM. In addition to their usual performances at 

Christmas Midnight Mass, Holy Week and the Easter Masses, 

this year’s Choir will also perform the annual Lessons and 

Carols for Advent, featuring our newly refurbished organ, 

and, in celebration of the 175th Anniversary of our Parish, a 

springtime performance of the Magni�cat and the Requiem 

by renowned composer John Rutter. If you have ever 

thought you’d like to be part of the Music Ministry at St. 

Peter’s, now’s the time! We’re recruiting new singers to join 

us and if you can sing, we need you!  We rehearse on 

Thursday evenings at 7:00 pm and perform most usually at 

the Sunday 11:30 Mass.  

If you’re not really keen on a traditional style choir, why not 

consider trying the Parish Handbell Choir (rehearsals 

beginning September 4, 2019) or the Parish Contemporary 

Ensemble (rehearsals going on now)? The Bell Choir can 

always use additional ringers — the ability to count and 

some rudimentary musical reading ability are useful for this 

group. The Contemporary Ensemble is always in need of 

additional singers, and if you can play the guitar or other 

select instruments, so much the better!  

If you have children aged between Kindergarten and 12th 

grade, the Children’s Choir is also looking for more 

singers. 

Call the Parish Music Office at (419)-524-2572, ext. 2113, for 

more information about any of these musical opportunities. 

Part-Time Theology Teacher Opening 

 We are seeking a part time theology teacher to teach our 8th 

and 10th grade theology courses for this school year.  This 

would entail teaching two 85 minute blocks each day. Hours 

would be approximately 7:30-11am.  

 

 Qualifications 

-hold a minimum of a bachelor’s degree in a related field 

-demonstrate a strong understanding of and belief in 

Catholicism 

-must possess or be willing to obtain certification for 

teaching theology through the Diocese of Toledo. 

-Candidates must also complete the Diocese of Toledo Virtus 

training and pass an FBI/BCI background check.  

  

Interested candidates should submit their resume along with 

copies of their credentials to Jon Cuttitta at 

cuttitta.jon@myspartans.org.   

Worship Wednesdays 

We hope your child can join us for Worship Wednesdays!   This is 

a great hour of fun, where we will learn a little about Christ and 

then sing and dance to praise Him!   All Worship Wednesdays 

will take place once a month in Assisi Hall in the High School 

building from 4-5:00 pm.  If your child attends St. Peter’s, they 

may stay after school and spend that first hour studying or 

doing homework before Worship Wednesdays begins and a 

snack will be provided or you can choose to bring them back at 

4:00 pm.  If your child attends PSR and would like to stay until 

PSR starts, they are also welcome to stay and  share some food 

with us before class begins.  The dates for Worship Wednesdays 

are:   October 16th, November 20th, January 15th,  February 

19th, March 18th.   If you are interested in your child attending 

Worship Wednesdays, please contact Elizabeth Wurm   

at wurm.elizabeth@myspartans.org.   
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BLUE BARRELS:   September 14 & 15 

     Recycling—Next Date: September 13, 2019 

175th Anniversary Notes 

We continue our examination of the pastorate of our tenth Pastor, 

Father John Blaser, who was Pastor of St. Peter’s from 1984 until 1994. 

Father Blaser’s term in Mansfield witnessed great change in the 

parish, in the Church and in the community.  Declines in the number 

of manufacturing jobs and loss of larger employers (Westinghouse, 

Tappan, Ohio Brass, etc.) had a cascade effect when it came to Parish 

members, school enrollments, and distribution of Church personnel 

and resources.  Other contributing factors included a generally aging 

population, loss of young people who went away to school and who 

just never came back, drug abuse, and an increase in crime and 

violence. 

Mass attendance reached a peak around 1970, when our average 

attendance was 4,431 people per Sunday to an average of 2,293 

people in 1993. At the same time, there was a significant decline in 

the enrollment numbers at St. Peter’s School. In 1962, enrollment 

peaked at 1,200 students in the elementary school and 519 students 

in the High School. By 1993 those figures had dropped to 454 

students in the elementary school and 198 students in the High 

School. Even the numbers of priests and nuns stationed at St. Peter’s 

declined dramatically during those years. In 1966 there were 31 

sisters in residence at St. Peter’s and by 1990 that number had 

dropped to seven. In the years between 1984 and 1993, the number 

of priests assigned to St. Peter’s had dropped from a total of four to 

just two. 

In November of 1985 the Parish Offices were moved from the rectory 

to the fourth floor of the High School building, after the Franciscan 

Sisters of Joliet had consolidated their living space into the west wing 

of the third floor. The remainder of the old convent gradually became 

offices, meeting rooms and classrooms over the course of time.   

During Father Blaser’s time in Mansfield, the Office of Development 

was established to set up scholarship funds and to provide assistance 

for the school. Special Funds in memory of Monsignor Hebbeler, 

Father Kenneth Hans (a Mansfield native and St. Peter’s alumnus who 

was very generous to the school and parish), and Miss Mary K. Swint 

were added to the newly established Monsignor Edward C. Dunn 

Foundation for Education. 

The decline in priestly and religious vocations also meant that more 

Parish work was being done by lay people. Father Blaser hired the 

first Business Manager for the Parish in 1984 setting a pattern that has 

continued until now.  In addition to the hiring of lay people for staff 

positions, the Church began reaching out to religious order priests 

and to Sisters from various communities who ministry matched the 

needs of St. Peter’s. In that vein, Father Richard Kennedy, MSC, (also a 

son of the parish) came back to Mansfield and served as Principal of 

the High School and helped with Masses and pastoral needs of the 

parish. Likewise, Sr. Angeline Hoffman C.PP.S. and Sister Fran 

Schismenos OSF/T were hired as Pastoral Care and Religious 

Education staff respectively. 

We also began to rely heavily on those who were ordained to the 

newly restored Permanent Diaconate. Deacon Terry Philpott, the 

Parish’s first Deacon was ordained in 1974. Deacons Rudy Wolf and 

Gary Jones followed in 1986 and 1989 respectively. Deacon Gene 

Philips moved to Mansfield in 1993 and began to assist at the parish. 

Deacon Jim Marshall was ordained in 1994 and Deacon Larry Wilson 

was ordained in 2003 but then moved to Central Ohio in 2006.  

Deacon John Reef, presently the only Deacon actively serving the 

Parish was ordained in 2011. 

We will continue our examination of Father Blaser’s pastorate 

in the next bulletin column. Stay tuned! 

Adult Faith Enrichment 

All are welcome to our upcoming Adult Faith course entitled 

ROMANS: The Gospel of Salvation.  We will meet 

Thursdays at 6:30 p.m. in Assisi Hall, Parish Center 4th floor, 

beginning September  26, 2019. 

Anointing of the Sick Mass 

St. Peter's annual Mass with the Sacrament of 

the Anointing of the Sick will be Sunday, 

September 22 at 2:00 p.m. in the church. This 

beautiful Mass offers the Sacrament of 

Anointing of the Sick to those with acute or 

chronic illnesses and those with other physical 

or emotional infirmities and the elderly. 

We also offer a special blessing to all those who are 

caregivers, health service providers, doctors, nurses, and 

others who work in the fields of medicine or health care. We 

encourage you to attend with your family. If you are not in 

need of anointing but know of a parishioner or relative who is, 

please invite them to join you. 

Mass will be celebrated Sunday, September 22 at 2:00 p.m. 

Please call 419-524-2572, ext. 2113 for more information. 

Mandatory Sacramental Meetings 

If your child is of sacramental age, please mark these dates on 

your calendar.  There is a mandatory parent/child meeting 

for those who are wishing First Eucharist for your child in 

2020 on October 5th from 9:00- 10:30am in the FAC Atrium.  If 

you have any questions, please contact Elizabeth Wurm 

at wurm.elizabeth@myspartans.org. 

The parent/child mandatory parent/child meeting for 

Confirmation on Saturday, October 12th from 9:00- 10:30am 

in the FAC Atrium.  If you have any questions, please contact 

Elizabeth Wurm at wurm.elizabeth@myspartans.org. 

St. Peter’s Music Series—Suburban Brass 
Ensemble 

You are cordially invited to a concert sponsored by the 

St. Peter’s Music Series, featuring the Suburban Brass 

Ensemble, to be held in the Church on Sunday evening 

September 22 at 7:30 p.m. This is a return performance by 

the Brass Ensemble that thrilled concert-goers last spring 

with their Renaissance and Baroque selections. In their 

return performance here, the Suburban Brass Ensemble will 

be joined by the student Brass Ensemble from Oberlin 

College/Oberlin Conservatory of Music. The performance 

will feature works from the Renaissance and Baroque 

repertoire, with an extra helping of music that’s a little bit 

newer! Admission to the concert is free and open to the 

public. Please call the Parish Music Office at 419-524-2572, 

ext. 2113 for more information.                                                                                                                                     
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Concerned Friends, Grief Support Group This is for parents who have lost children no matter what age.  It is also non-

denominational, Christian base.  We meet the first Monday of the month in the Chapel at Ohio Health Hospital from 7-8:00 pm.  It 

is facilitated by Dr. Faith Proietti the Hospital Chaplain, who is incidentally a member of the group having lost a daughter.  Call 

John or Terry Heringhaus at 41.526.3066 for questions. 

St. Mary of the Snows is having their Famous Feast and Ra�e on September 8, 2019.  The quilt will be ra�ed off that 

same day.  Go to mansfieldstmarys.org  or call St. Mary of the Snows at 419.589.2114 for more information and/or to purchase 

tickets. 

Catholic Women’s Club:  The next luncheon and meeting will be Wednesday September 11, 2019.  Mass will be at 11:00 

am at Resurrection Parish, 2600 Lexington OH 44904. Luncheon will be in the parish hall at 12:30 pm.  All Catholic women in the 

San Juan Diego Deanery are invited.  If you are new, you are encouraged to come and join us and get to know the Catholic 

women in the area.  Please call Joan Schonhardt, President at 419.366.0188 or Anita Holloway at 419.544.0184.  Reservations 

must be made by September 6 before 12 noon.  We are looking forward to seeing present members and meeting new members! 

Resurrection Parish 50th Anniversary Celebration!  Food, beer tent, live band, ra�e, kids’ games, and more!  Join us on 

Sunday, September 15th from 1-5 p.m.  Hamburgers and hot dogs provided.  Please bring a side or dessert to share. For more info, 

call Resurrection Parish in Lexington at 419-884-0060.  All are welcome! 

St. Edward’s Parish in Ashland has an opening for a full time maintenance person.  Persons interested in the position 

should visit the St. Edward’s Parish website, stedwardashland.org, or contact Fr. Rod Kreidler at 419.289.7224 or 501 Cottage St., 

Ashland, OH. 

“The best and surest way to learn the love of Jesus is through the family.” 

                                                                                                        ~~Saint Teresa of Calcutta~~ 
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This week’s cover art:   “Madonna of Humility”, Domenico di Bartolo, 1433 

TODAY’S READINGS 

 

First Reading —  Conduct your affairs with humility 

(Sirach 3:17-18, 20, 28-29).  

Psalm —  God, in your goodness, you have made a home 

for the poor (Psalm 68).  

Second Reading —  You have approached the city of 

the living God (Hebrews 12:18-19, 22-24a).  

Gospel — Those who humble themselves will be exalted 

(Luke 14:1, 7-14). ).  

 

The English translation of the Psalm Responses from Lectionary for Mass © 1969, 1981, 1997, 

International Commission on English in the Liturgy Corporation. All rights reserved. 

READINGS FOR THE WEEK 
 

Monday: 1 Thes 4:13-18; Ps 96:1, 3-5, 11-13; Lk 4:16-30  

Tuesday: 1 Thes 5:1-6, 9-11; Ps 27:1, 4, 13-14; Lk 4:31-37  

Wednesday: Col 1:1-8; Ps 52:10-11; Lk 4:38-44  

Thursday: Col 1:9-14; Ps 98:2-6; Lk 5:1-11  

Friday: Col 1:15-20; Ps 100:1b-5; Lk 5:33-39  

Saturday: Col 1:21-23; Ps 54:3-4, 6, 8; Lk 6:1-5  

Sunday: Wis 9:13-18b; Ps 90:3-6, 12-17; Phlm 9-10, 12-17;  

                            Lk 14:25-33 

HUMILITY 

 

Humility is a virtue we don't see much in our times. It seems that bragging, swaggering, and arrogance dominate our fashion 

for everything and our Internet conversations. Who hasn't been irritated by the  ”trolls ” who try (usually with bad grammar and 

poor spelling) to start an online fight with those whose opinions do not align with theirs? Our stores, catalogs, and online 

shopping sites are full of useless items geared in use and price to the very rich, as ordinary, useful things seem to fade off the 

sales scene. As the rich get richer, the poor get poorer and the middle class is fading away. What is the antidote to this? 

Humility is a good place to start. Devotion to God is worth more than riches.  ”The father of orphans and the defender of 

widows is God in his holy dwelling. God gives a home to the forsaken; [God] leads forth prisoners to prosperity. ”  

Copyright © J. S. Paluch Co. 

 

TREASURES FROM OUR TRADITION 

 

The readings today center on mindfulness, awareness of where we stand in God's plan. The mountain of Sinai carries a 

message of the majesty and distance of God, while Jesus’  presence as host of the banquet speaks of intimacy and mystery. 

September's shadow calls us all to mindfulness as we prepare to return to life outside of summer. The Christian life holds these 

two places of knowledge of God in careful balance. Even in the accounts of the Passion we see the table of the upper room in 

balance with the Mount of Olives.  Altar means  ”high place”,  yet it is also a table. The former liturgy of the Latin Rite began with 

the priest bowing at the foot of the altar's three steps, chanting, “Introibo ad altare Dei”, or  ”I will go to the altar of God”,  

followed by the altar servers ’ response,  ”The God who gives joy to my youth.”  Many parishioners can recall and recite this 

scene by heart. As with so many things in liturgy, there are layers of meaning in our worship. The altar table evokes memories 

of the high places once reserved for encounter with the holy, and the intimacy of the table where hospitality draws us to share 

food and drink.   

—James Field, Copyright © J. S. Paluch Co. 



# 776400  1200 bulletins 

please  

 

St. Peter Church 

104 W First Street 

Mansfield, OH 44902-2199 

 

419-524-2572 

Attn: Joyce/Kristi 


